

# Weekly Newsletter Friday 31<sup>st</sup> March 2023 Weekly School Attendance 89%







# Easter Prize Bingo Night

Thank you to all of our families who supported our Easter bingo fundraiser. We are very appreciative of your support in the donations of the items to enable us to make superb hampers for our Easter Prize Bingo evening. Thank you to the families who came along on the evening and played bingo with us. We had a great evening. Thanks to our bingo caller, Mrs Prile and to all of the staff for helping with the evening. The total raised is over £800 which will be used to purchase new reading materials for all of the pupils.

# Free School Meals roll out to Year 1 and 2 pupils from Monday 17th April 2023

On Monday, 17<sup>th</sup> April, Wrexham County Borough Council are rolling out the Welsh Government Universal Primary Free School Meals to all pupils in Year 1 and 2. Parents can order the meals via ParentPay as usual. If you have not activated your ParentPay account, or have misplaced the activation letter, please see Mrs Evans in the school office asap. A reminder that school meals need to be ordered before 8am.

### Swimming - Year 4

A reminder that our Year 4 pupils will commence swimming sessions after the Easter break on Monday,  $17^{th}$  April at Chirk swimming baths. Letters were sent home with pupils on Monday. Please ensure your child remembers their swim wear and a towel. All permissions slips must be returned by Monday  $17^{th}$  April for your child to take part.

#### End of Term Reminder

A reminder that school will close for 2 weeks at the end of today for Easter break. The new term begins on Monday,  $17^{th}$  April for all pupils. Thank you to all pupils, families and staff for working hard this term, it has been a short one but a very packed term with lots of busy events and trips. I hope everyone has a lovely and well deserved Easter break. Take care and we look forward to the Summer Term.

#### Primary Girls Football Sessions during the Easter break

Active Wrexham will be running Primary 5-11 Girls Football sessions at Ysgol Y Grango on Thursday, 6<sup>th</sup> April, 9:00-12:00, and at Rhosnesni Lane on Tuesday, 11<sup>th</sup> April, 9:00-12:00. The sessions are free but spaces are limited. To register your interest, please email activewrexham@wrexham.gov.uk.

## Headteacher's Merit Award - Good to be Green Certificates

Pupils have been presented with Good to be Green certificates today for being an excellent learner and having a good attitude in school during the half term.



Nursery - Evie Year 3 - Nylah Reception - Lula-Belle Year 4 - Demi Year 1 - Hattie Year 5 - Blake Year 2 - Harvey Year 6 - Omar

# Enillydd Iaith Cymraeg - Welsh Language Winner

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! The following pupils have received a certificate for using the most incidental welsh this half term.

Meithrin/Nursery - Archer
Derbyn/Reception - Harper
Blwyddyn 1 - Annabelle
Blwyddyn 2 - Miko
Blwyddyn 6 - Blake



### Sports Award



Congratulations to the children were presented with a certificate this morning. The winners were chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport during the half term.

Nursery - Ruby Year 3 - Emily
Reception - Kasey Year 4 - Reggie
Year 1 - Ralph Year 5 - Freya
Year 2 - Frankie Year 6 - Blake

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to keep children and young people safe.

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Ceren Williams, or Mrs Andrea Green. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.

### Year 4, 5 and Year 6 Parents - Positive Parent Courses

We have been successful in obtaining an 8 week course to be held every Tuesday at school from 1-3pm for parents in Y4/5/6 who are interested in having some common sense training tips and advice to help you get through the teenage years. Please contact school of you are interested in attending. The first session commences on Tuesday  $18^{th}$  April at 1pm in school. Please join us. Refreshments will

be available.

